
Periodically the Board conducts reviews of its portfolio of products and when concerns are 

raised, the Board sends a message to the public that it will not entertain expansions of such 

products until the concerns have been addressed.  One such product is the Actual Revenue 

History (ARH) policies.  Some crops continue to have very low participation and others have 

questionable performance.  Expert reviewers have questioned whether the concept and 

performance are appropriate.  Until RMA completes its rate review and the Board receives a 

briefing by the Agency addressing the basis for the poor participation and questionable 

performance, the Board will no longer accept any new concepts or submissions for new ARH 

policies.    


